

Open 1930 hrs  
Closed 2130 hrs

Next Meeting Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> March @ 6:00pm

Location: Cath Conway Residence  
21 Cardigan Avenue, Felixstow, SA 5070

Present:	Cath Conway	President
	Redmond Quinn	Treasurer
	Derek Spencer	Secretary
	Teal Evans	Grants Officer
	David Conway	Club Member

Phone: Leigh Stokes 5<sup>th</sup> Member

Apologies Jarryd Ligertwood Social Convenor

Item 1: Minutes of Previous Meeting

- Business arising
  - Redmond has installed a number of Fire Extinguishers and Blankets
  - SAA Hangar to be checked
  - A. McGrath to be contacted to assist with Fire Training (C.C.)
  - Fire Trailer progressing (R.Q.)
  - Storage for SAA Hangar (in AUGC Hangar)
  - Spare wheels to be sourced (R.Q. and C.C.)

Item 2: Reports

- President
  - Reasonably active in recent times
  - Grand Prix at YSFG was successful
- Secretary
  - No Report
- Treasurer
  - No Report submitted
  - ~4k in bank account

Item 3: O'Week

- ~10 vouchers sold
- ~60 email addresses collected
- 1 previous instructor thinking about returning
- L.S. to email addresses collected (plus last years email addresses)
  - Dates for AEF are
    - Sun 4<sup>th</sup> March
    - Sat 10<sup>th</sup> March
    - Sun 18<sup>th</sup> March (D.S. available for car pooling)
- Thanks to:
  - Brodie Smith
  - Jessica Wilksch
  - Leigh Stokes

- Teal Evans
- Mark Evans
- James McNeill

Item 4: Correspondance

- Dave Lawley has sent an apology and an application to join the club
  - Committee voted to decline his application to rejoin the club
  - C.C. to send a response to Dave Lawley
- Centre Automotive Safety Research – Jamie Mackenzie
  - R.Q. and C.C. to follow up with Jamie

Item 5: Membership Applications

- L.S. to chase up with AU Sports for not approving members until approved by AUGC

Item 6: Regulatory and Compliance

- R.Q. to check compliance with being an Incorporated Body
- R.Q. working on the SMS
- Heath L'Estrange working on the new website
  - Domain augc.org.au
  - Email for testing third party software is info@augc.org.au

Item 7: Flying and Operational Issues

- KRJ bird strike while landing (Magpie)
- Grand Prix ran smoothly and no issues
- T.E. to include newsletter article about not stopping at intersections of runways
- Aircraft
  - FQW Airworthy
  - GAQ Airworthy
  - GQC Airworthy
  - GQS Refrabricating at West Beach
  - GQU Needs F2
  - GVU Airworthy
  - WVA Had water in Tailplane from sitting in the trailer (Checked out OK)
- Events
  - Grand Prix went well
  - Positive feedback
  - Thanks to Cath for organising
- Winches
  - TOST running
  - Truck winch can be made to work with short notice
  - Trailer winch needs operational testing
- Safety
  - FLARM to be fitted to FQW (David Conway to source remote display)
  - GVU Trailer to be improved before damaging glider further

Item 8: Membership and Development

- O'Week
  - Vouchers to sell was good
  - Showbags not really a hit



- Events
  - Some sort of event to attract people to the airfield. Ideas welcome.
    - Around mid-year
    - Bonfire / BBQ / Spit
- Development Plan
  - See grants below
- Accounting Package
  - SAGE1 Accounting Package to be tried for a month

Item 9: Grants

- Grassroots and Community Grant (T.E. to follow up with this)
- Grants to chase
  - Grass out the back of the clubhouse
  - Paving BBQ Area
  - New Kitchen in the clubhouse
- R.Q. to chase AU Sports for grant money \$2,600.00
- Sport Community Volunteer Grant
- R.Q. to chase AU Sports for L.S. Instructor Training at Gawler

Item 10: Any Other Business

- Scouts
  - Jamborie Jan 5<sup>th</sup> to 13<sup>th</sup> 2019
  - Want FQW to assist with the operations
  - \$40 / flight
  - C.C. to send a list of AUGC members that could assist
    - Derek Spencer
    - Redmond Quinn
    - Leigh Stokes
    - Cath Conway
    - David Conway
    - Ben Carter (if he can get AEI rating by then)
    - Peter Conway
    - Andrew McGrath
    - John Stobie
- Steven Gould
  - Looking at hangarage at YSFG
- Carport hangar needs to be sorted (C.C. to chase with BVGC)
- KYR is being worked on by Martin Rule, possibly soon
  - Need to determine how to fund the purchase of KYR if wanted